
June 2019 report 

 

Dear brethren, 

Hope all is well there. 

About the congregation: 

 

Most all are well now, after some colds and allergy issues. 

Sister Dorthy Warren , who has  AFIB and congestive heart issues, is continuing to do much better. 

She is weak, but is still making sunday morn worship. Sadly, her husband Ray passed away last 

week. He will be buried in Blanket, Tx near Comanche, Tx) on June the 3rd. We expect her to 

continue living here near their family. We'll have to see how her health holds up.well with it.  

Maybe this will help some of their family to examine their spirituality and take some positive 

action. Pray for Dorthy at this time especially. 

 

 Rachel Scheuerman is still doing good. Her  job has become mostly full-time, but she can't seem to 

get a regular schedule going. Her mom in south Tx is not doing well healthwise. She needs lots of 

prayers and encouragement. 

 

We are continuing to try to work with sister Deb Westerman, but I'm not having much luck . 

Something else always seems to get in the way.  Please pray for her and for me as I try to help her. 

 

J.W. and Patsye Greenwood placed membership the end of May. They had worshiped with us 

several years ago, but left. Theyare both having health and memory issues.  Please remember them 

in your prayers. 

 

Denver Dobbsa H.S. senior, has a 15y/o close friend in Oklahoma dealing with kidney cancer . He's 

having a difficult time. Pray for him and for his friend ,Kelsey. 

  

All other members seem to be doing well spiritually, especially with some of the extended family 

issues they are having. 

 

We had no  visitors in May. 

 

About Glenda and me: 

Glenda is doing fairly well. Still tires very quickly, and is not recovering very quickly. Thanks to all 

the brothers and sisters who keek her in your prayers. 

 

I've been in good health, so hopefully that will continue. I did a Wed nite lesson for the Old 

Granbury Road church on May 5
th

. Talked about Sarah.  I think it went well. I talked with one of the 

elders there about doing a meeting in spring of 2020. 

 

Physically and spiritually we continue to do well.  Again, thanks for your support and prayers. 

  

June 2019 support: 

Midway....................$1500/mo 

North Beach............$500/mo 

Weatherford.............$600/mo 

We continue to pray that the Lord's Word will spread. 

Thanks again for your prayers and support. 

In the Lord 

 

David Reeves 


